
Minutes of the 12th Meeting of the Tarvin Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held on    

14th April 2016 

Present: Cllr. Edward Lush, Roy Brereton, Jane Hough, Alison Kempski, Carol Over, Robin 

Turney 

1. Apologies from Mark Boulton, Celia Cummings and Joe Thompson (since the meeting 

Mark Boulton has resigned from the Steering Group due to work commitments) 

2. The minutes of the meeting held on 10 March 2016 were agreed as a correct record 

3. The Steering Group considered the reply from Dr Campbell and Partners and agreed a 

response (attached) 

4. Cheshire West and Chester Council (CWaC) 's proposals for a Community Infrastructure 

Levy (CIL) were noted  

5. The Steering group considered Robin's report on recreation facilities. A few changes were 

suggested and further comments made, as follows:  

 Ted would ask the Community Centre how it would respond to a request for indoor 

sports (e.g. indoor bowls, badminton) in the main hall 

 Robin would find out how many boys and girls from Tarvin parish take part in the 

many Tarvin football clubs 

 re access to cricket, in addition to Barrow, Ted would ask Mr Wright of Hockenhull 

Hall what plans he has for his cricket pitch 

 it was agreed that an outdoor basketball court would not be used and should be 

dropped 

 it was agreed there was a real need for changing facilities for the King George V 

Playing Field 

 Roy would ask the Woodland Trust how it would feel about sighting appropriate 

outdoor keep fit equipment in the woodland 

 with regard to the Gladman consultation on development of land off Church Street, it 

was felt that an all-weather pitch was preferable to a multi-use games area 

6. The draft community newsletter was considered and amended. The final agreed version  

(copy attached) will be distributed in May by parish councillors along with Tarvin Times 

7. The amended draft of the second community questionnaire was agreed (copy attached). 

There was a long discussion as to which green spaces should be identified. Members of the 

Steering group will distribute and collect the questionnaire in May, after the newsletter has 

gone out  


